From: Mike Coons <
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 7:50 PM
To: House Finance
Subject: Oppose HB 57

My name is Mike Coons and I'm speaking for myself.
I oppose HB 57
I fully support the no votes by the Republicans last week on the CBR. I support the same as to the sweep.

Yet, this bill if passed will violate the State of Alaska Constitution.

It says so in the bill! “Funds established within the general fund that by law require no further appropriation
before expenditure or are required to be held separately by law are not subject to art. IX, sec. 17(d),
Constitution of the State of Alaska." Like the CBR, the use of the so called sweep requires the same three
quarter vote as does the CBR!

It is an outrage that elected members of this legislature, whom took an oath to the State and US Constitution
will so blatantly violate that same State Constitution! Sadly, not surprising what with all that has been done to
the CBR, the PFD and in other bills, like the Red Flag bill of Rep Tarr's! We the people will not stand for this
continuing attack on our freedoms and our Constitutions, period!

I am sure this will pass this committee with the votes that the majority controls. I will do all I can to ensure
that this has zero chance of passage in the Senate and even if this were to pass that Governor Dunleavy will
veto!

Mike Coons
Palmer, AK
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